Minutes

Kennebecasis Valley High School PSSC Meeting

Monday, May 31st, 2010


In attendance:

Mary Alice Glasgow (chair)



Kelly Wear (vice-chair)

Carole MacFarquhar




Robert Munroe (Principal)

Shelby Cave






Linda Urquhart

Bob Crowley






Lori Munn

Cyndi Joudrey





Peter Smith (incoming Principal)

Regrets: Derek Mullin, Karen Peterson, Cathy Robichaud, Claire Northcott, Jill Madore, Ellen Langley
1. Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm

2. Approval of Agenda
The agenda was approved

3. Approval of minutes from April 26, 2010
Approved by Kelly Wear.  Seconded by Bob Munroe.

4. Correspondence

On June 17th there is an Anti-bullying Seminar being held. Claire Northcott has volunteered to attend.  On June 17 at the Fredericton Inn the Department of Education.
5. Student Representative Report – Shelby Cave

· Drama Fest was held in mid-May. KVHS brought home a number of awards.

· Spring Fling was held – it went well despite the rain

· Reach for the Top – KVHS team won nationals today. 

· Theme Week (Crusaders Week) was held. The students had a “Beard Fest” (beard growing contest)

· On Friday, May 4th there will be a BBQ at the school for the Grad Class. There is also a BBQ on May 5th at M&M. A BBQ also held the previous Wednesday for Relay for Life.

· New school leadership team elected: Victoria Pike is the Grad Class President; J.D. Kent is the new President for the Leadership Team.

· Campus clean-up went very well.

· Only 9 days of classes left. Review week next week and exams run June 14-18th.

6. Business Arising from Previous Minutes

KV Fields Project – Now on the 3rd tender which is for the cost of turf. The tender closed Friday. Being evaluated in an upcoming Board meeting. Process is overseen by the provincial Gov’t. Once they get final cost of turf, they’ll know how much is remaining to spend on other outstanding items. Need to order posts, goals and nets – which together cost around $40,000. Other items are score clock, entrance to facility and sign at the road. Group is going after private donations and having conversations with provincial government on refurbishment of secondary field. Field was due to open July 31, but may be later as tender was delayed going out. Hoping for mid-August at the latest, however project is moving very favorably.  Great looking facility that will be beneficial for the community.
7. New Business 
Renaissance Group Recognition – Will be held on May 6th. Will be representation from all the sponsors. Recognition cards developed by a previous PSSC to be handed out. 

Health Fair – Carole MacFarquhar will take the lead again. Looking for a 3rd person to help. Lori Munn volunteered to assist. Date will be October 21st.

PSSC – We will need  new student and new teacher representatives next year.
8. Principal’s Report

· Stephanie Tomilson has started an anti-bullying group.

· MADD presentation recently at the school. Group comes every year and show a modern, powerful video. KV has a student whose parents were killed by a drunk driver. Her grandfather spoke at the event. The event is sponsored by MADD and there is no cost to the school.

· AP Exams have been ordered. KV accounts for over 25% of the exams for the province.

· Bus of students will be going to the airport tomorrow to meet the plane and cheer the returning Reach for the Top team who won nationals today.

· Reviewed some stats from a Summary Statistics Report 1999-2009: Moncton is the largest school district, followed by Fredericton. We’re the 4th largest school district in NB. There are 50 high schools in the province:  1/3 have under 50 grads. KV will have approx. 250 grads this year. Enrollment in many districts is decreasing – particularly in the French districts, but our region is holding its own. District 6 has had the highest teacher/student ratio for many years.
· Congratulations to Peter Smith, incumbent Principal. Easier transition since he’s internal. Bob is very happy handing over the mantle to Peter.

· There is a surplus of D teachers this year.  There are 42 D contract teachers for only 20 positions, so many will not have jobs. Reasons include younger teaching staff and fewer deferred salaries. As a result, KV will have to replace the Drama position with anyone who can teach English. Won’t have the flexibility to get a Theatre Arts background. KV had 11 positions posted. Teachers with B contracts from anywhere in the District can apply first. Looking at options for the theatre program. There will be a Drama program at KVHS next year, but don’t know yet who will run it.

9. Next  Meeting

No June meeting. This is the final PSSC meeting for 2009/2010 school year.

10. Once Around the Table

· Discussed who might return next year. Carole and Lori will. Mary Alice’s 3-year term is up. Mary Alice will poll the group and find out who else is returning.

· Exemptions will be put back in place next year. On average each student missed 3.2 days more this semester than last year so we know exemptions work.

· 2010/2011 school calendar is available on EdLine.

· In process to choose new VP to replace Mr. Smith

11. Adjournment

Meeting Adjourned at 8:45pm

